

Beng Choo Low Secretary General To:

Softball Association of India

To the kind attention of President Ramesh Mendola

By email only

Pully, 5 May 2025

Subject: **Declaration and Certification of Membership**

Dear President Ramesh Mendola,

By this letter, we hereby declare and certify that the **Softball Association of India** is a registered ordinary Affiliate-Member of the World Baseball Softball Confederation (WBSC) for the year 2025. The federation is in good standing, with all membership fees paid up to date.

The Softball Association of India is the only national governing sport body recognised by the WBSC for the sport of Softball and Baseball5 (and all disciplines thereof) in India.

As a WBSC Member, the Softball Association of India enjoys various rights and privileges, including the participation of its National Teams in WBSC and WBSC-sanctioned tournaments and events. This includes qualifying events for the Youth Olympic Games in Dakar 2026 (Baseball5) and the Olympic Games in Los Angeles 2028 (Baseball-Softball). Additionally, our Member is entitled to send delegates or representatives, with voting rights, to the WBSC Congress.

In addition, we recognise and certify the elections held in December 2024, which formed the Executive Board of the Federation for the 2025–2028 guadrennium, as follows:

President: Ramesh Mendola
Vice President: Rooplal Sharma
Vice President: Rajni Chodnakar
Vice President: Anil Johnson

Vice President: Pradeep Talvalkar
Vice President: Laxmi Priya Sahu
Secretary: Pravin Anaokar
Treasurer: Santosh Chouhan









We also confirm that the WBSC is currently compliant with the 2021 World Anti-Doping Agency (WADA) Code.

Best regards,

Beng Choo Low





